

# Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes –

Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> July 2019 7.30 – 8.30pm



UPPER HOPTON C.C.

## PRESENT –

*Ian Heaton, Tracey Thompson, Richard Wood, Rob Wild, John Stanger, Matt Broadbent, Oliver Boyes, Charlie Gallagher*

**APOLOGIES** - *Eric Conyers, David Stones, Craig Gardner, Jordan France, Jack Carson*

## MATTERS ARISING

*None from last meeting*

*Minutes from last meeting proposed by Rob Wild and seconded by John Stanger*

## CORRESPONDENCE

*None*

## SENIOR CRICKET

*Could have a potential transfer*

## JUNIOR CRICKET

*Under 11's have played and won  
All stars going well and will continue through the summer holidays  
An email has been received from Phil Sharples about the drop in junior players in general. The league are asking for clubs to come up with ideas to generate more players.*

## LEAGUE REPORT

*No report as Jack has attended the meeting tonight*

## FINANCE REPORT

*No report from treasurer*

## MARKETING REPORT

<p><i>Rob has called at Rubys lounge but didn't manage to speak to the owner/manager. He has left some information regarding sponsorship options and will call again later.</i></p> <p><i>Matt has booked 2 more curry evenings there.</i></p> <p><i>Rob also has had ideas for sponsorship from Capri restaurant and is composing a letter to send.</i></p>	
<p><b>ADMIN REPORT</b></p>	
<p><i>Nothing to report</i></p>	
<p><b>CLUBHOUSE REPORT</b></p>	
<p><i>Windows and frames have now been cleaned.</i></p> <p><i>Still need to sort out the window full of condensation. Richard to ask Tony when he comes to do the ramp.</i></p> <p><i>Tracey to enquire with gardenia windows (one of our sponsors) for a price for the glass.</i></p> <p><i>The cash tin keeps getting left out after games instead of going back in the safe.</i></p> <p><i>Tracey asked about using the clubhouse vac in the changing rooms as it gets clogged up with grass. Decided not to buy another one as yet and try and sweep the floor instead.</i></p> <p><i>The cleaning of the changing rooms seems to be done by the same people all the time. Rob will look at drawing up a rota of some sort.</i></p>	
<p><b>GROUND REPORT</b></p>	
<p><i>A machine to pick up the grass cuttings has been purchased and is working well. Paul will show the players how to use it so it can be done on Saturdays before the game if needed.</i></p> <p><i>Apparently the fence is letting balls underneath. Look at putting some wood there.</i></p>	
<p><b>FUNDRAISING</b></p>	
<p><i>BBQ is sold out and we are still in need of a gazebo for the chef to use.</i></p> <p><i>Gin night needs pushing as ticket sale are down on last year and we need to sell at least 10 more to break even.</i></p> <p><i>Matt sent out a message to players.</i></p>	
<p><b>250 CLUB DRAW</b></p>	

<p><i>To be drawn at the gin night</i></p>	
<p><b>A.O.B</b></p>	
<p><i>Waz has asked about a Sunday team. This wouldn't involve him as it is a friend of his. This was discussed but agreed not to go ahead as it would be too difficult to manage.</i></p> <p><i>Issues over Seb not being registered as a player.</i></p> <p><i>Discussions over a fundraising night in August as not sure how successful a race night would be due to the lack of junior players.</i></p> <p><i>Matt to ask players which they would prefer – race night or casino night.</i></p>	
<p><b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 5<sup>th</sup> August – 7.30</b></p>	